Our ref: D2750522

23-May-22

S Tonso



Dear S Tonso

Proposed New Road Name for Part South Gippsland Highway – Koonwarra | Voting Poll

South Gippsland Shire Council has received a number of proposed names for the Part renaming of South Gippsland Highway Koonwarra.

The names put forward have a history associated with the road and area.

"MILSON" - "BARGUSS" - "PROSSER"- "FOSSIL" - "KINNISH"

With a road type as 'ROAD'

The location and extent of the road proposed to be named is detailed below;

The South Gippsland Highway realignment has made this necessary

This naming will provide a unique name and rural road numbering for this section of road. Public safety is paramount. Roads need to be officially named and registered with the Office of Geographic Names to ensure emergency services can locate them.

As you replied to the original submission, can you please cast your **vote** by completing the attached voting poll and return to Council in the replied paid envelope or email this form to: council@southqippsland.vic.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Aileen Clark - Senior Revenue Officer

On behalf of: Joanne Cox Officer - Administration Support Infrastructure Planning Department

Page 1 of 4

Replies

3 May 2022

Voting Poll

Proposed New Road Name for part South Gippsland Highway - Koonwarra

Only fill in one voting slip per household. Please place a tick in the box next to your preferred name. **Only tick one box**.

☐ - Proposed name 1 - "Barguss"
☐ - Proposed name 2 - "Millsom"
Proposed name 3 - "Prosser"
☐ - Proposed name 4 - "Fossil"
☐ - Proposed name 5 - "Kinnish

Please cast your vote by Tuesday 21 June 2022. All votes will be counted, the name with the majority of votes will become the official name of the part of South Gippsland Highway Koonwarra, subject to South Gippsland Shire Council's approval at the next available Council Meeting. The name will then be forwarded to Geographic Names Victoria for final approval and adoption.

If you wish to object to the name(s) please do so by making comment below. You must explain why you do not support the name(s).

All submissions must be received by COB **Tuesday 21 June 2022**, within 30 days of this notice.

Please confirm your contact details and sign below. Please return to Council in the replied paid envelope or email this form to: council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Name			Signature		
S Tonso		5.	T	~~~	
	Date	26	5	1022	

Page 2 of 4

Our ref: D2750522

23-May-22

C A Teasdle & J H Teasdale



Dear CA Teasdale and JH Teasdale

Proposed New Road Name for Part South Gippsland Highway – Koonwarra | Voting Poll

South Gippsland Shire Council has received a number of proposed names for the Part renaming of South Gippsland Highway Koonwarra.

The names put forward have a history associated with the road and area.

"MILSON" - "BARGUSS" - "PROSSER"- "FOSSIL" - "KINNISH"

With a road type as 'ROAD'

The location and extent of the road proposed to be named is detailed below;

The South Gippsland Highway realignment has made this necessary

This naming will provide a unique name and rural road numbering for this section of road. Public safety is paramount. Roads need to be officially named and registered with the Office of Geographic Names to ensure emergency services can locate them.

As you are an adjoining owner to the road, can you please cast your **vote** by completing the attached voting poll and return to Council in the replied paid envelope or email this form to: council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Aileen Clark - Senior Revenue Officer

On behalf of: Joanne Cox Officer - Administration Support Infrastructure Planning Department

Replies

3 May 2022

Voting Poll

Proposed New Road Name for part South Gippsland Highway - Koonwarra

Only fill in one voting slip per household. Please place a tick in the box next to your preferred name. **Only tick one box**.

☐ - Proposed name 1 - "Barguss"
$\hfill \Box$ - Proposed name 2 - "Millsom"
☐ - Proposed name 3 - "Prosser"
Proposed name 4 Fossil"
☐ - Proposed name 5 - "Kinnish

Please cast your vote by Tuesday 21 June 2022. All votes will be counted, the name with the majority of votes will become the official name of the part of South Gippsland Highway Koonwarra, subject to South Gippsland Shire Council's approval at the next available Council Meeting. The name will then be forwarded to Geographic Names Victoria for final approval and adoption.

If you wish to object to the name(s) please do so by making comment below. You must explain why you do not support the name(s).

All submissions must be received by COB **Tuesday 21 June 2022**, within 30 days of this notice.

Please confirm your contact details and sign below. Please return to Council in the replied paid envelope or email this form to: council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Name	Signature
C A Teasdale and J H Teasdale	1/
	Aleasdall.
	<u> </u>
Date	10/6/27

A paper copy will be posted today, to complete.

Page 4 of 4